Piseco Yacht Club

Meeting Minutes at the Awards Party
August 29, 2010
The meeting was called to order at 6:15PM by Commodore Mark Godecki.  It was moved and approved to accept the minutes from the July, 2010 meeting without having them read.
Treasurer’s Report:    There are currently 17 sailing members and 3 non-sailing members.  There is $5,092.37 in the savings account and $188.39 in the checking account.   Judy Ford has listed the expenses and will give the listing to Secretary Mary Hyde.    Judy explained that this year the club gave half of the proceeds from the Poker Run to the Fire Department; we alternate between the Fire Department and the Ambulance Department.  Spencer Tracy, who won second place, donated his winnings to the Fire Department.  The net cost of the picnic was $100.09, but supplies leftover from it will be used for the Awards Party.   Frank Sczerzenie motioned to accept the Treasurer’s Report and Tom Tys seconded it, and it was approved.
There was discussion on what we should give to Jim Horan, who lets us moor the Committee Boat at his beach.   Unlike Tom Flaherty, he doesn’t require us to help him with the dock.  Judy Ford wrote a check for $50.00, which hopefully he will use at a restaurant of his choice.  Mary Hyde will send the check to him with a Thank-you card.

Old Business:    Buoys – they are falling apart.  They need new flags and reflecting tape.  The Commodore will speak to Ken Hull.  Buoy #8 needs to be assigned to someone.    If the buoys are kept outdoors, they should be covered up for the winter, especially the flags.   This year, Gary Hyde had to put in #6, 7, 8, and 9 and doesn’t want to do all of these in the future.  If members don’t have their boats or docks in, they can use the Committee Boat, as we try to get it launched so that members can use it to put in the buoys.  Frank Sczerzenie, Doug McIlroy and Tom Tys will work together to help put in the buoys, using the Committee Boat.  We might want to try positioning the buoys by comparing them with GPS coordinates taken a few years ago.
Commodore Mark thanked Dave Ford for boat maintenance.  The flag post needs to be stabilized, though.  Mark also thanked officers, members, (Ann Arend for reminding members of their Committee Boat duties, Doug McIlroy for the website and scoring races, Jim Roemer for the awards, Ken Hull for the buoys, Ed Cox for gas for the boat).  We have some newer members who are active, so Mark is optimistic about the future of the club.

Doug McIlroy had a question about how to rank the Scots – you need to find all races in which there were 3 or more Scots.  There need to be at least 6 of these.  Then, find all the racers that raced at least 6 times in these races and average their races and rank accordingly.    
Chips Arend had 13 races, Frank had 13, and Tom had 10.   You need at least 6 races to count towards a Season or Class award.  For the Founders’ Cup, Arietta Sesquicentennial and Senior Regatta, you can get an award for racing in those races only.  
Jim Roemer gave out the awards as follows:

Founders’ Cup:





Arietta Sesquicentennial:

1st - 
 Doug McIlroy




1st - 
Tom Tys

2nd - 
Tom Tys




2nd - 
Gary Hyde

3rd - 
Chips Arend




3rd - 
Frank Sczerzenie

Senior Regatta:




Flying Scot:






1st - 
Frank Sczerzenie



1st - 
Chips Arend
2nd - 
Chips Arend




2nd - 
Jody Giedraitis
3rd - 
Jody Giedraitis




3rd - 
Ken Hull
Season:

1st - 
Tom Tys

2nd - 
Mark Godecki

3rd - 
Chips Arend

The Nominating Committee nominated Tom Tys as Commodore and Frank Sczerzenie as Vice Commodore for the next two years.   Judy Ford and Mary Hyde will remain as Treasurer and Secretary, respectively.  The nominations were accepted.    Many thanks to outgoing Commodore Mark Godecki for doing a great job.
Newly nominated Commodore Tom Tys conducted the remainder of the meeting.  

New Business:  

Racing Schedule:  Should we race on both Saturdays and Sundays, as some races are poorly attended and we don’t have enough members to do Committee Boat duty?  Perhaps there are too many choices.   Doug said that participation spikes upward dramatically in August.  In July, we should race on Saturdays only, using Sundays as rain dates.  As there are many members who have family commitments on July 4, perhaps we should have the Founders’ Cup in August.   The club will not sponsor a Parade of Boats.   Frank suggested that we hold a family-oriented sailing activity – take your kids or grandkids and sail to the sandbar, or Poplar Point, or Fords’ Beach for a picnic.    Judy suggested that we use the most current membership list for Committee Boat duty.   Mary will update this fall and send out to all members.  We should hold at least one race per year that goes around Pine Island (Buoy #1), so that we give all lakeowners a chance to see our colorful sails.  
Lack of a Clubhouse:

Annette Withington said that they visited a Yacht Club that actually had a clubhouse and it was especially nice to socialize with members after races in a clubhouse.   We should have a few gatherings next year after races at members’ camps.  Bring your own?   Spur-of-the-moment or planned?   Mary Hyde offered to host some of these.

New Members:

Chips suggested that members take out sailing one or two individuals not in the club and encourage them to learn to sail/join the club.  

Frank moved to adjourn and Dave seconded it.   The meeting was adjourned at 7PM.  

